
 

   

     

Memorandum 

 
From: Partnership for Regional Broadband Expansion of Services for Boone, Campbell and 

Kenton Counties, Kentucky Review Committee 
Date: 11/19/2020 
Re: Statement on County Participation and Identification of Finalist        

  

Section 1: Participation of Counties 

The Partnership for Regional Broadband Expansion of Services for Boone, Campbell and 
Kenton Counties was developed as a collaborative effort to be implemented with the 
potential award of CARES Act funding to seek a qualified and willing partner to review the 
current status of broadband availability, to design a plan for the construction of an expanded 
network to address the deficient areas in each county and to partner with the counties to 
construct the required middle mile and last mile infrastructure. At this time, CARES Act 
funding has not been authorized to support the expansion plan in Northern Kentucky. The 
RFQ also specifically required the response to illustrate an approach that is designed to be 
implemented on a county by county basis. 

After careful consideration, Campbell County and Kenton County have determined that they 
will not proceed at this time with the RFQ process due to the absence of available funding. 
Boone County will proceed to identify a partner to move broadband expansion forward 
within its jurisdiction. Further, to support this effort, the Boone County Fiscal Court has 
established an infrastructure fund to provide capital for the expansion of public water and 
BROADBAND services in unserved and underserved areas of the County.  

 

Section 2: Identification of Finalist 

The Boone County Evaluation Team has completed its review of all submitted materials in 
response to the Partnership for Regional Broadband Expansion of Services for Boone, 
Campbell and Kenton Counties. Applying the stated criteria and awarding points 
accordingly, the review team has identified one finalist to move forward with a formal 
presentation to the County committee. The identified finalist has been notified directly. 
Pending the successful completion of the process, award by the elected body and negotiation 
of an agreement, all parties remain active in the process and should a successful result not be 
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reached with the currently identified finalist, the review committee may elect to invite an 
additional proposer(s) to present until the process is completed.  

Upon completion of the selection process, award and execution of an agreement, notice will 
be provided to all proposers.  

 

  


